
Warmest greetings to you and all my Christian brethren at North beach. 

Hope and pray that all the saints at north beach are safe from the covid 19 and doing 

good.  

From March 22nd we are doing all teaching and worship services on Zoom app. Working 

with other Churches in other states too. We are conducting daily Bible classes via zoom and have 

participants from both the states and Mumbai as well. The lockdown is opened and the 

transportation is on  and I am going to work from last week . 

 

We are earnestly praying for you all. 

 

Many thanks  

Kind regards, 

Y.Surender 


